
February 3, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Staff and Families, 
 
Thank you for your patience as we worked through electrical and gas outages this week.  The Village 
and Care Center staff had a bit of a surprise when some areas had unplanned outages.  As always, the 
Dunwoody team came together to quickly problem solve.  Many thanks to the dining and maintenance 
team who jumped into action and delivered lanterns, flashlights and boxed lunches all over campus.  
Many thanks to the Care Center team who addressed all of the residents’ needs during a challenging 
time.  And many thanks to the rest of our team who were available and responsive throughout the 
outages! 
 
Masks 
All residents are expected to wear masks in common spaces through Sunday, February 13th. We will 
review our policy and share any updates in the memo on February 10th.  
 
Dining 
On Tuesday February 8th, Dining Services will offer a cold seafood station during dinner. This station 
will be similar to our New Year’s Eve party set up.  While we were not able to have our year end 
community party, we wanted to you to enjoy this very popular display.  
 
A reminder to Penrose residents:   when snow is forecasted you may take a second dinner home from 
the meal choices the night before the storm. This provides you the opportunity to stay home during or 
after the storm.  
 
Dining Presentation 
Tomorrow, Friday, February 4th the presentation will address the dining venue names only. The 
presentation will be in the auditorium and on Channel 1970.  Please contact Kayla at 610-723-4601 or 
kmcfadden@dunwoody.org if you plan to attend in the auditorium.  We continue to evaluate the meal 
point system.    
 
Fitness Center Move 
The fitness center is moving to E-311 and will open Monday February 7.  The door will be left 
unlocked.  Sign-ups for using the equipment will be with the lifeguard – 610-359-4456.  Due to the 
small space, only 4 residents may use the space at a time.  This will be set up until we move to the new 
fitness center. 
 
Construction Valentine’s Day Tours 
Come see our new space –you are going to LOVE it!  Tours of the new spaces will be conducted on 
Monday February 14th from 3:00 –5:00.  We will offer four 30-minute tours – sign-ups will be on the 
bulletin board.  We are still on Schedule for an April 18th turnover from Warfel.  It will take a few weeks 
for us to move in and get trained on equipment (in the kitchen).  More to come as we are working on a 
schedule for opening the spaces. 
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Bar and Lounge Sit Test 
For Phase 2, the furnishings committee has selected chairs for the bar and lounge.  We will have the 
chairs in front of Marketing starting 2/4/22 until 2/9/22.  Please vote for your favorite chairs – there 
are 2 styles for each chair. 
 
Floral Studio Valentine’s Day Sale 
The Floral Studio’s  first ever Dunwoody-wide Valentine’s Day Sale is Wednesday, Feb 9, from 12-3 pm 
in the auditorium.  Visitors are welcome but are required to wear a mask, check in at the Accushield 
check in our main Lobby, and wear a visitor’s badge before proceeding past the Front Desk.   
 
Resident Activities   
The Religious Concerns Committee would like to announce that Sunday religious services for the 
month of February will be held as scheduled at 3:00 p.m. in the auditorium. 
 
Covid-19 Update 
Fortunately, Delaware County’s Covid-19 positivity rate has decreased from 24.8% to 16.6% week-
over-week, 1/25/22-2/1/22, and area hospitals are reporting a significant decrease in the number of 
cases presenting. However, Delaware County continues to be an area of “high-risk” Covid-19 
transmission, and we ask that all residents and staff remain cautious.  Residential residents should 
notify Health & Wellness immediately if exposed to someone who has tested positive for Covid-19 or is 
symptomatic.     
 
Skilled Nursing, Personal Care, and Residential Living currently have no positive Covid-19 resident 
cases.   We continue to have a few positive cases amongst our staff; the number of employee cases 
being identified has also decreased notably. 
 
Visitation 
Please follow information as posted on our website for visitation guidelines for the Care Center. 
Dunwoody Village strongly discourages unvaccinated individuals to visit due to increased risk to 
themselves and our residents. All visitors to Residential Living are required to check in with Accushield 
before proceeding to any of the residential residences. 
 
Veterinarian Services 
The veterinarian, Dr. Dieter, will be returning for in home visits on Monday, February 14th. Please 
contact Erin Price at 610-707-4898 by Thursday, February 10th to schedule a visit. 
 
Construction 
The main focus in the building is getting ceilings completed.  Lights, sprinkler heads, HVAC grilles, fire 
alarm and smoke detectors, and wireless internet access points all need to be installed and connected 
to the infrastructure that was put in during the rough-in phase.  Trim, cabinets and flooring are 
ongoing.  Ceramic tile is well underway, and the epoxy flooring that will be installed in the kitchens will 
start next week. 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 


